Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Department of Business and Professional Regulation, Division of Florida Condominiums, Timeshares, and Mobile Homes has declined to rule on the petition for declaratory statement filed by Robert J. Fields on April 24, 2023. The following is a summary of the agency's declination of the petition:
The petition was denied as the recreation association involved is not a condominium association as defined by the applicable version of the Condominium Act and hence, the statute and related rules do not apply to it.
A copy of the Order Declining of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Susan Hartmann Swartz, susan.swartz@myfloridalicense.com, Department of Business and Professional Regulation, Division of Florida Condominiums, Timeshares, and Mobile Homes, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1030.
